
Dear Friends, 
3 Let not mercy and truth forsake thee: bind them about thy neck; write them upon the table of thine heart: 
4 So shalt thou find favour and good understanding in the sight of God and man.(Proverbs 3:3-4) 

 Glory to His name! 
 We are thankful and so blessed that we celebrated our 7th year Church Anniversary last March 17th 
2024. Looking back since the first day we started a Mission work here in the town of Manaoag. We don’t know 
anyone in this town. I remember its just Me, my Bible and my wife. Even though this town is considered as the 
center of Catholicism still the Lord is in His business of saving lost souls.  Many souls heard the Word of God 
and got save and a lot of children heard his Words too. We are so thankful that He chose us to be His servant 
out of million people. we don’t deserve everything but His Grace and His Mercy is always there for us. 170 
adults and 45 kids came during our 7th year Church anniversary.  We thank God for partnering with us in the 
Ministry here in Philippines. You have a big part in God’s Ministry here in the Philippines. It is truly only by His 
grace that He sustains all the needs we need everyday. 

 Our Sports league is still on going and we are glad that a lot of Youth still continuing attending Sunday 
Services. May the Lord continue to bless this ministry to reach out more youth. 

 Fifteen Ladies from our Church joined the Regional Ladies Conference in the mountains of Baguio City 
last April 6th, 2024. It encouraged our ladies to stay Faithful to God because they  witnessed  a lot of faithful 
ladies from different Churches and Provinces that they were still serving Christ faithfully for over 30 years. 
May the Lord find us faithful to Him too. 

 We are also blessed that the Lord is faithfully supplying our needs in Feeding at least 200 kids every 
week. Our prayer is that these kids may know the Lord as their personal Savior and someday they will learn 
how to serve Christ with love and faithfulness. 

 Please help us to pray on our up-coming Church event.  
 We are now praying for God’s provision on our Vacation Bible School for kids this  
coming end of May this year. We usually help kids that will come on our VBS and 
 we try to give them school supplies to help them on their up coming school year.   
 About the Church Van , we talked to the Toyota Manager when will the van  
arrive in there store, and She told us that this June the Van will arrive because  
they had to order it in Japan and it will take months to arrive here in Philippines. 
Thank you so much for understanding.  
 We love you and been praying for you all.  

Love, 
Bro. Bobby & Joy Joy Flores 
Your Missionaries from the Philippines 
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